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Dear Families,
I wanted to say a huge thank you to those parents who supported the children at 
Sport’s Day yesterday! It was a fabulous day and all of the children showed 
resilience and determination throughout the day. It was lovely to see so many 
parents and relatives sharing their picnic lunch with their children and we hope 
you enjoyed the afternoon of sports activities and races. A special well done to all 
the parents who took part in the parent’s race as well! Thank you to Mr 
Cunningham, Mr Poppy and the Secondary Phase students who organised the 
day, which was a huge success!
We held our final Parent Voice meeting of the year today. Thank you for all of
your comments and suggestions, which we discussed in detail during today’s 
meeting. Your class representative will feedback any items discussed and raised 
over the next few days.
I am looking forward to the beginning of our Forest School development next 
week. Thank you so much for all of the donations we have received so far! We will 
send out an update on the progress of our Forest School area in next week’s 
newsletter.
Have a lovely weekend! Mrs Taylor

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK 
A HUGE well done to Badgers AND Owls!

Attendance Ted will be visiting you next week!

What’s the best day to come to school?         
EVERY DAY!

Hedgehogs 95.48%

Badgers 100%

Squirrels 99.35%

Owls 100%

Foxes 96.13%



For Information

Please can you check that your child has shorts and their community-coloured PE T-

shirt in their PE kit, as some children only have jogging bottoms and hoodies.

For forest school, children are still required to have their arms and legs covered during 

the warmer weather.  If you feel that their waterproof suits are too hot, you may send in 

a thin long sleeved top and thin long trousers or leggings.  As always, please make sure 

that any items of clothing are clearly named.

Please can you send your child to school every day with their 

water bottle and a sun hat.  

Please can you apply suncream every morning before school, 

as staff are not able to supply, or apply, sun cream.  If your 

child has particularly sun-sensitive skin and needs an 

additional application before their lunchbreak, please supply a 

clearly named bottle of sun cream to be kept in school for your 

child to apply themselves.

Hot Weather Reminder

We would also like to put out a request 
to borrow the following items for the 
duration of the week beginning 

26th June whilst we carry out the 
developments:

•Screwdrivers
•Wheelbarrows
•Hand saws
•Battery operated garden tools
•Battery operated power tools

Request for Forest School Items
Just a reminder of the items 
we need for our Forest School 
Development. Please drop 
them off at the office if you 
have any that you are able to
donate:
•Herbs in pots
•Watering cans
•Old pipes/plastic tubes
•Tyres
•Outdoor paint – any colour
•Thick rope
•2-inch and 4-inch screws
•Wheelbarrow
•Coarse sandpaper
•Tool hooks
•‘Make your own bird houses

Thank you so much for your 
support!

Wear Yellow Day Fundraising Update

We wanted to give you an update on the total raised 
from our Wear Yellow Day – it now stands at a 

fantastic £1448!!!



Hedgehog class had a fantastic trip to Kent Life last Friday.  The day 
started with a fun bus ride and once at Kent Life, they met lots of 
different animals, played in the park and even had time to play in the 
park, before another bus ride back to school!

Hedgehog Trip to Kent Life

Hedgehog class put 
their experience on
the trip to good use 
in today’s class 
worship – Farmer 
Duck!

Hedgehog Class 
Worship



Primary Phase Sports Day 2023

What a fantastic day yesterday at our Sports Day.  There was such 
an amazing atmosphere, and it was lovely to see all children trying 
their absolute best and supporting their team mates!  

Thank you so much to Mr Cunningham 
and Mr Poppy and their Year 10 team 
and thank you to our parents for their 
support!
Lots more photos can be found on our 
website!



Primary Phase Sports Day 2023

2023 Sports Day Champions

Year R Winners

Mr Cunningham, Mr Poppy and their team counted up all of the 
points and presented trophies to the winning teams.  
Certificates were also presented to children for performance & 
resilience.  A huge well done to everyone! 

Year 1 Winners

Year 2 Winners Year 3 Winners

Year 4 Winners



School Values Awards

Robyn for 

showing resilience 
in Sport’s Day after 
taking part in a race 

and not giving up 
when she felt 

unsure!

Who has been demonstrating our school values this week?

Creativity

Honesty

Resilience

Inclusion

Stewardship

Thankfulness

Max for showing 

resilience on 
Sports Day!

Betti for showing 

resilience by 
always trying her 

best across her 
learning!

Caleb for 

showing 
thankfulness to 

his teachers!

Naydine for 

showing 
resilience in 

her PE 
lessons!



Hedgehogs The Whole Class for working super hard on their 

Class Worship!

Badgers Luna for supporting and looking after her team 

mates on Sports Day!

Squirrels The Whole Class for being supportive of their 

classmates on Sports Day!

Owls

Foxes

Eloise for showing excellent improvement in her 

handwriting!

Dexter for his fantastic sportsmanship!

Our stars of the week!



Dates for your Diary: Term 6

The Green Community met with Mrs Taylor this week to 
decide what their reward would be for collecting the 

most points last term.  They chose a trip to Woodlands 
Park and will be going on Tuesday, 18th July

Term 6

Tuesday, 27
th

June Forest School Working Party

Wednesday, 28
th

June Forest School Working Party

Thursday, 29
th

June Forest School Working Party

Thursday, 29
th

June Year 4 First Aid Training (see letter dated 23
rd

June)

Thursday, 29
th

June Careers Event for Years R, 1 & 2

Monday, 3
rd

July Staff Development – school closed to pupils

Wednesday, 5
th

July NHS 75 Activity Day & Big Tea (please see letter 

dated 19
th

June)

Friday, 7
th

July iRock Summer Concert (further information to be 

sent to parents of children who participate in 

iRock)

Monday, 10
th

July Trust Fundraising Day (further information to 

follow)

Monday, 10
th

July New Year R Activity Session 10 – 11.45am

Tuesday, 11
th

July New Year R Activity Session 10 – 11.45am

Friday, 14
th

July End of Year Academic Reports sent home to 

parents & Teachers for next Academic Year 

confirmed

Monday, 17
th

July Transition Morning for all Children

Tuesday, 18
th

July Green Community trip to Woodlands Park

Thursday, 20
th

July Volunteer Worship – 9.00am

Thursday, 20
th

July Colour Run with Secondary Phase (further 

information to follow)

Friday, 21
st

July Last day of Term.  Finish at 1.15pm

Please note – * Spanish Club – there will be no club on Thursday, 29th June
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